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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Communities 4 Families
Meeting Minutes

March 15, 2017
Present: Alya Abdulsayed, Erin Anderson, Molly Dunbar, Deborah Clark, Monica Dinney, Rhonda Elias-Penner, Genny Funk-Unrau, Alana Garcia, Allison Groening, Michelle Johnson, Lea Neufeld La Rue, Anne Sikora, Jess Smith, Cheryl Starr, Karen Ste. Marie, 
Regrets: 
Staff Present: Ingrid Peters Derry, Becky Thiessen
Chair:  Michelle Johnson
Recorder: Ingrid Peters Derry

1. Welcome and Introductions
2. Becky’s presentation – Becky presented a summary of her findings from nearly 60 agencies in the downtown working with families.  A written report will be prepared and circulated upon completion.
3. Consent Agenda

· Approval of Agenda

· Approval of Minutes of February 15, 2017
· Financial Statement   
Motion:  Cheryl Starr moved the approval of the Consent Agenda.  Alana Garcia seconded the motion.  Approved.  
4. Business Arising from Minutes Business Arising from Minutes 

· Final Strategic Plan –   everyone has received a copy of the Strategic Plan.
· Budget 2017-18 – an initial draft of the budget was presented.  The deferred amount from 2016-17 will change the actual numbers in the grants line.  Professional Development line – money from 2016-17 has been used for registration and hotels.  Some money is put in this line for airfare and meals for 2 people from the coalition.  Genny Funk-Unrau moved that we adopt the 2017-18 budget as a working document.  Deborah Clark seconded.  Approved.  
5. New Business
· Using Becky’s findings – we need time to look more closely at her summary of information, but one theme seems to be a need to make people aware of resources/disseminating information.  We might want to think of providing regular PD possibilities – maybe something like a Brown Bag series.  Some possibilities:

· Addressing barriers.  
· 211 – Is our information with them?  
· Maybe a paper resource guide could be useful for agencies and families to use together.  
· United Way simulation
· Card/gift for Greenway school on behalf of Debbie Nikiel – Debbie Nikiel passed suddenly away on the weekend.  She has been actively involved with Coalition work for many years and ran a WGM program out of Greenway for a long time.  We would like to honour her work in the community by asking if the school has a plan to do something and if we can help support that. Spending up to $200 from the Resources line would be appropriate (or we will request permission if more seems appropriate).   We circulated a card to send to the school. Ingrid will send a card to the family on behalf of the Coalition.  Lea Neufeld La Rue moved that we spend up to $200 to support something in honour of Debbie Nikiel’s work.  Anne Sikora seconded the motion.  Approved. 
· Grants 2017-18 – the Coalitions wishes to do grants again this year.  We may use Becky’s findings to focus our grant expenditures. 
· April 19 conflict with C of C meetings – We will meet on April 12, same time and place.  
6. Committee Updates 

· Executive – The Committee discussed 2017-18 budget, made decisions about fathering programs/grants and will have more discussion about the budget, considering Becky’s findings.  We spent most of our 2016-17 budget.  
· Literacy – The 2017-18 budget includes $1000 for a Time to Play launch and perhaps workshop, as well as money for printing both the book and brochure.  The printing of the books will be a partnership with Fit Kids Healthy Kids, which will allow us to make a large printing, cutting the cost per book.  
· Books 4 Babies Ad Hoc Committee – the final photo shoot has been completed, so we have all pictures for the new book.  The brochure is complete.  Printing should happen in April.
· Resources – WGM training was done in February by Alana and her HIPPY staff.  There were 27 participants.  
· PD Ad Hoc Committee - Lisa Murdock did a workshop for us about Indigenous relationships.  About 43 people attended and seemed to appreciate the information. A Part 2 would be appreciated.  There was a lot to take in and it would have been good to spend more time to reflect on the information.   Building bridges seems to be another current issue – how to deal with conflict.  We might want to consider a workshop addressing this in the future (Some possibilities:  Gordon Bell teacher who addressed this in one of his classes; Social Planning Council has something like this too; IRCOM story-telling experience with Rossbrook House).    
7. Correspondence 
·  MB Child Care Association - Early Learning and Child Care conference.  May 25-17 at Victoria Inn. Brochure
8. Announcements and/or Emerging Issues
· WRHA 
· March 28 event for pregnant women at 181 Higgins (Aboriginal Health and Wellness Centre) – The Beauty Within Project.  Poster will be circulated.
· WRHA – Public Health is talking about a community assessment.   Gearing up for immunizations again in spring.
· Aboriginal Circle of Educators 
· Train the facilitator Kairos Blanket exercises. March 17 and 18.  Open to everyone.  $75.   421 Mulvey Ave. E.  Registration form 
· ACE – upcoming workshops:  hand drum making; jigging.    

· Wolseley Family Place – How to Talk so Kids will Listen - starting April 19.  New program on mindfulness and meditation coming.

· West Central Women’s Resource Centre – staff will be moving back into the building soon, then open to the public (hopefully beginning of April).  Conversation circles will be starting – one for women, one for the whole family.  

· IRCOM – family book bonding program, parenting group, WGM, Strengthening Families program on Saturdays for parents and youth

· Thrive – provide drop in day care for parents taking programming.  There is a possibility of respite spots (for one day a week).  Male crisis counselor and men’s group very busy.  Sharing circles coming back.  New classes are beginning in April.  

· West End Commons – they have space for rent for workshops and conferences   

· Frontier College – Karen attended a PD by the Rainbow Resource Centre about supporting transgender staff/volunteers.  Also Manitoba First Nations Education Resource Centre – GIFT program: Literacy support around parenting. 

· Wellbeing guide – check out website.  

· Handle with Care training coming up – there are still a few spots left.  C4F bursaries could be available for this.

· Vicarious trauma – Klinic offers these workshops.  Life in Balance workshops.  Condom program is still going on.

· Becky’s report should be completed in the next couple of weeks. It will be circulated to the membership and given to all groups participating in the study. 

· Fit Kids Healthy Kids – still hoping to fill spaces for summer programming.  Canada Games are coming in summer – they will have access to group tickets for community groups.  Talk to Michelle if you would like to take a group to an event at the Canada Games.  What sports are you interested in?  How big will the group be?  What supports are needed to get the group there?  They want to encourage children and families going.  Their renovated facility will be opening for field trips, free for community groups, probably in September.  Email Michelle with questions.  
9. Cheryl Starr moved that we adjourn.  
10. Next C4F Meeting: 
Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 1:30 p.m.  
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